MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Aug. 7, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 10, 2018 meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  Jim abstained from voting because he had been absent from last month’s meeting.
RYBSA president Scott Balutis, residing at 166 Stony Brook Road, was in attendance seeking the support and assistance of the Department with the creation of a 50’ x 70’ baseball field in order to meet the new regulations put forth by the national Cal Ripken organization.  He stated that the original timeline put forth for meeting this requirement was May 2020 but that has been changed to 2021, thereby allowing towns more time to meet the new regulations.  He brainstormed various field options and configurations with the Commissioners.  It was noted that some of the issues needing to be addressed would possibly include tree removal, nearness to neighborhood homes, lights, fencing, and preserving an emergency-vehicle access road.  
The Chair stated that the biggest issue will be the cost and this needs to be addressed as soon as possible, starting with a cost projection.  It was also decided that a walk of the property would be conducted with Tim, a Commissioner, and a couple of RYBSA members; and the Chair asked Balutis to coordinate a date and time with Tim.  
Jim added that this will be a huge undertaking requiring huge money.

Under Old Business, Tim stated that after obtaining three quotes from area sign shops, Sign-A-Rama will be providing the new carved, wooden replacement signs for the Burke and Griffith soccer fields and the Burke Field at the Merrill complex.  
Taunton Siding Company has completed the re-siding of the garage at the Westcoat rental house (2000 King Philip Street).  Tim is now obtaining quotes to replace the overhead garage doors.  
Local contractor Keith Mosman is lined up to repair the roof leaks on the Gymkhana building and the gazebo later this summer.  

All fields throughout the town were fertilized on schedule in July.  The timers on the RMS irrigation system are being recalibrated.

Chimney Chap, Inc. of Hanson, MA completed the chimney liner repair work and cap installation last week.
There is a meeting regarding the siting of the cat adoption program scheduled for Thursday, Aug. 16th at the Gymkhana building.

Tim will facilitate the rescheduling of the annual meeting for the Monti playground non-profit 501c foundation.
Efforts to connect with Joe Arruda in order to discuss the possibility of converting the MLArruda grass field to a turf field are continuing.
At last month’s meeting, the Commission had voted to approve a field-use request for Bridgewater Men’s Softball League to hold a charity softball tournament, pending identification of the charity.  The group has decided to donate all funds to the Chesna Family Fund.  In light of this information, Josh made a motion to revisit the request approval and to waive the $150 fee that was assessed.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

There was a minor conflict on Sunday with two parties meeting to use the Borden Colony softball field at the same time.  Tim went to the field and the matter was quickly and amicably resolved when one party conceded their mix-up.

The following field-use requests were acted on:
1. RYS submitted its fall field-use application for the Burke, Griffiths, MLArruda soccer fields and the Borden Colony multi-purpose field from Aug. 25 to Nov. 3, 2018, late afternoons and early evenings on weekdays and all day on weekends.  Jim made a motion to approve the request; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
2. Raynham Police JOCKS organization submitted an application to hold its annual non-contact football camp from 4 to 8 p.m. Aug. 6 – 10, 2018 at the Merrill School ball complex.  Jim abstained from voting because he is affiliated with the group.  Josh made a motion to approve this request; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.

3. RYS submitted an application to hold a pre-season clinic at the MLArruda soccer field from 9 a.m. to noon Aug. 6, 7, and 8, 2018.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $360; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
4. Johnson & Johnson employee recreation soccer group requests the use of the MLArruda soccer field from noon to 1 p.m. every Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday from Aug. 9 – Nov. 30, 2018.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $1,100; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

With Tim’s assurances that there are no conflicts, a motion was made by Chris to recommend Board of Selectmen approval for the one-day liquor license requests submitted by the Lions Club.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  The one-day liquor license requests are for the following events/dates: 

· Oct. 7, 2018

Clam Boil from noon to 5 p.m.

· Nov. 18, 2018

Senior Thanksgiving Dinner from noon to 4 p.m.

· Jan. 18, 2019

Game Dinner from 6 to 11 p.m.
· Feb. 3, 2019

Super Bowl Party from 3 to 10 p.m.

· March 22, 2019
Game Dinner from 6 to 11 p.m.

Jim asked what is happening with the proposed dog park.  Tim told him of the 35-page packet outlining the requirements to apply for a Stanton Foundation grant that he had distributed at the July meeting and noted that the first order of business would be to acquire the land.  The Chair detailed what he had observed on a site visit to the Randolph (MA) municipal dog park, terming it “exactly what we’re looking for.”  Josh expressed his concerns over the on-going maintenance costs and issues that it will create.  It was suggested that a dog park commission may need to be established down the road.
Tim reported on the following:

· He is awaiting a ruling from the Massachusetts Dept. of Agriculture relative to the proposed use of the Gymkhana building for the cat adoption program.  The question is whether this would be an allowable use under the state’s Agricultural Preservation Restriction (APR).
· Friday, Aug. 17th will be the final day of the summer playground program.  There will be a cookout held that day at the program.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:02 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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